MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
STORMWATER MANAGEMENT BOARD OF THE CITY OF JASPER
April 8, 2024

The Stormwater Management Board of the City of Jasper, Indiana, met in regular session on April
8, 2024, in the Council Chambers of City Hall located at 610 Main Street.

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Roger Messmer, who presided, called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.
ROLL CALL

Chairman Roger Messmer present

Vice Chairman Terry Tanner absent

Secretary Greg Kuntz present

Also, present were City Engineer Chad Hurm, Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy, Engineering
Technician Scott Schnell, Mayor Dean Vonderheide, and Legal Administrative Assistant Jane
Chambers.

Chairman Roger Messmer announced that a majority of the board members must be present for a
quorum. Two of the three members were present; therefore, there was a quorum for the meeting.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Chairman Roger Messmer led the Pledge of Allegiance.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

The Board members examined the minutes of the regular meeting that was held on March 11,
2024. Secretary Greg Kuntz motioned to approve the minutes as presented. Chairman Roger
Messmer seconded. Motion passed 2-0.

CLAIMS

City Engineer Chad Hurm presented claims in the amounts of $8,974.46 from March 8, 2024,
through April 4, 2024. Secretary Greg Kuntz made a motion to approve the claims as presented.
Chairman Roger Messmer seconded. Motion passed 2-0.

STORMWATER DEPARTMENT REPORTS by City Engineer Chad Hurm

Main Street Phase II: City Engineer Chad Hurm stated that on April 9, 2024, they have a bid
opening at the Board Public Works & Safety meeting, and he will keep the board updated. He is
also having survey work done for Rees Street and Brescher Street.

STORM WATER DEPARTMENT REPORTS by Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy

ERU Update: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy presented to the Board a copy of the March
2024 Building Permits, with a total of five ERUs indicated on the list. Secretary Greg Kuntz made
a motion to approve the lists as presented with five total ERUs from the Building Permits.
Chairman Roger Messmer seconded the motion. Motion Passed 2-0.



IDEM Monthly Report: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that the monthly IDEM
report has been completed and filed. The report listed 11 open sites that were inspected. There
were no rain events over 2” of rain and a total of 1.53” of rain for the month of March.

Site updates: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy updated the Board on several construction
sites in the city. He noted progress on each site.

Erosion Control Permits: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that there was no new
plans received since the last Stormwater Board meeting. There have been no new permits since
the last Stormwater Board meeting.

Illicit Discharge & Spills: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy updated the Board on Yamato’s
Restaurant. Chad touched base with Yamato’s to make sure the vent was clean and will keep up
on the issue until finished. No other spills or discharges to report.

IDEM Update: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that the IDEM Annual Report is
completed, sent in and verified that it was received.

Training & Conference 2024: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that he attended a
conference in Chandler, Indiana hosted by Karen Barnhill. The training was wonderful, lots of
partners attended and hours were logged. Other upcoming events are Earth Day at Memorial
Hospital, the annual Strassenfest planning meeting and educational programs for Jasper Middle
School Science Class.

Mayor Dean Vonderheide spoke at the end of the meeting to the Board regarding future planning
and research for stormwater strategies and how to implement water runoff due to Jasper’s
residential growth.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a Motion was made by Secretary Greg
Kuntz, seconded by Chairman Roger Messmer. Motion carried 2-0, and the meeting was
adjourned at 8:30 a.m. ’
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